Miller Grove School Board

Regular Meeting

May 16, 2011
The Miller Grove School Board met in a Regular session with the following members present:

Eric Mabe




Doug Hall




Brian Lennon




Blake Smith




Jim Potts




Jason Back
Members Absent:  Lewis Russell
Others in attendance:  Steve Johnson, Kim Irby, Linda Bailey, and Brandon Darrow.  Gary Billingsley and Dwayne Garret were also in attendance.
The meeting was called to order at 6:00 p.m. 

Public Forum:  Kathy Steele disagreed with Mrs. Irby’s punishment for Andrew’s plagiarizing of a research paper.  She agreed he should fail the class but disagreed that he could not give the Valedictorian address.   

Andrew Steele apologized for cheating and feels the “F” is warranted, but that he should still be able to give the valedictorian speech.   
Approve previous meeting minutes:  
A motion was made by Brian Lennon and seconded by Jason Back to approve the minutes of the April 18, 2011 meeting.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Payment of the bills:

A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to pay the bills.  The motion carried unanimously.

Bank depository bid:
Four bids were received for the bank depository bid; Alliance Bank, Guaranty Bank, First National Bank of Emory, and Pilgrim Bank.  Representatives from Alliance Bank and First National Bank of Emory were on hand to answer any questions.  All bids waived their fees.  Alliance Bank offered the highest interest rate of a minimum of 1%.  A motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Brian Lennon to accept the Alliance Bank bid.  The motion carried unanimously.  
Early release of Coach Alec:
A motion was made by Doug Hall and seconded by Jim Potts to pay off Ryan Alec and allow him to leave May 25, 2011.  The motion carried unanimously. 

Board policy review:

Mr. Johnson shared a TASB policy questionnaire for input on the Policy Review. 

Administrative Reports:

Superintendent—Mr. Johnson advised the Board that Ed Moore had contacted him about bond refinancing and the potential savings now met the Board’s required minimum of $200,000.  Bond refinancing would be on the June agenda.
Mr. Johnson advised the Board that it was time to get bids on janitorial services for next year.  He advised that it might be a good idea to also look at doing it in-house.

Principal’s Reports:

Mrs. Bailey reported that elementary enrollment was 119.
Mrs. Irby reported that secondary enrollment was 130.
Athletic Director Report:  None
At 7:10 p.m. the Board entered into Executive session, under 551.075, to get information and ask questions about the issues and discipline concerning the complaint of Kathy Steele.

At 8:10 p.m. the Board returned to open session.

At 8:15 p.m. a motion was made by Jim Potts and seconded by Blake Smith to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.

_______________________

_________________________

President



Secretary
